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Deputy chief operating 
officer, Trust gold incident 
commander 

What does your role at NDHT entail 
 
Reporting to the chief operating officer as deputy chief operating 
officer I am responsible and accountable for the day to day 
functioning of the Trust with the support of the divisional 
triumvirates.  
 
This includes operational performance against national 
standards and targets – 4 hour flow; RTT; cancer and 
diagnostics to name but a few (at last count there were over 300 
targets against which the Trust is measured). I also oversee use 
of resources – staff and financial; safety and quality; responding 
to requests for reports and updates from the CCG and our 
regulators; providing reports to executive and governance 
committees and lots of meetings – both participating and 
chairing. 
 
During the COVID-19 pandemic I have been the Trust gold 
incident commander, implementing the Trust incident response 
framework, ensuring the Trust was and is in a position to respond 
to local and national changes in policy and practice and most 
importantly fluctuating patient demand.  
 

How long have you worked for NDHT 
 
This time round I have been working at the Trust for six years, 
joining as general manager, clinical support services but have 
been ‘restructured’ at least three times and am now in my 5th - or 
6th, I genuinely can’t remember - different post.  
 
I worked at the Trust in 1999/2000 as clinical audit manager and 
always knew that I would come back, not least to repay the 
investment the Trust had made in me by supporting my personal 
development. 
 

What is your experience of working in your 

field as a woman 

 
I have always been treated as an equal in my operational 
management roles in the NHS – probably because many senior 
roles are held by women.  
 
If you look at the acute organisations in the Devon systems, all 



Northern Devon Healthcare NHS Trust 

 

the chief executives are women and the incoming joint chief 
executive and accountable officer of the CCG is female too. 
 

Have you faced any gender specific 

barriers/challenges/stereotypes, either at 

home or work 

I have been very lucky that I have not encountered any barriers 
specific to my gender at work.  

I haven’t faced any barriers or challenges at home but that’s 
probably as I am a divorcee with no children at home – I can 
imagine that trying to do my role, have a family and maintain a 
good work/life balance would be incredibly difficult and you could 
end up feeling very torn. 
 

Which women inspire you 

I have worked with some very inspirational females during my 30 
year career in the NHS but my main inspiration comes from 
females in sport and one in particular – Natalie Du Toit – the 
South African Olympic and Paralympic swimmer who I had the 
pleasure of meeting during my volunteering at London 2012.  

She has faced adversity over the years and triumphed, what an 
inspiration - and a very warm and generous individual, how many 
people would let you hold the gold medal they had won not two 
hours previously? 
 

What gender specific taboos/stereotypes do 

you wish were broken 

 
Can’t think of any, probably because I haven’t experienced any. 
 

What role or impact would you like to play in 

relation to women’s rights         

My nan’s maiden name was Pankhurst………………. does that 
give you a clue?  

In all honesty, that there should be no barriers to success or 
achievement for women, we are equal, believe in yourself people 
will then believe in you. 
 


